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Letter from the Menahel: 
 

Dear Parents,  
 
The Rebbe reinforced the message of the Alter Rebbe, men darf leben mit der 
tzeit, a Yid must live with the parshah of the week. This week marks the final week 
of cheder and the name of the parshah is Chukas.  
Now more than ever, the foundation of education must be Chukas. The Rebbe 
explained that his reason for calling the children’s club he initiated was the Army of 
Hashem, Tzivos Hashem is because this is the necessary response to the 
challenges we face today. 
The list of challenges facing our children today is long, there are internal and 
existential challenges. The Rebbe tells us that there is one antidote that brings 
healing and strength to overcome all contemporary obstacles and that is to enlist in 
the Army of Hashem and live our lives following the dictates of the Order of the  
Soldiers are trained to respond to instructions and orders with a “yes sir” not with a 
“why”.  Soldiers aren’t given suggestions or recommendations they are told what to 
do.  
With our children home for a few weeks, we are taught to direct more and reason 
less.  We should provide our children with the framework and follow up with the 
direct instructions, nurturing within them the commitment to doing the right thing 
because it is the right thing and not to ask why.   
This affirms our position as parents and reaffirms our children’s position as our 
children and those who we are responsible to respond to the Torah and their 
parents instructions. 
Wishing you a healthy summer   
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
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Yossi Konikov, Chaim 
Krishewsky and Yanky Silber 
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